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OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
STATE OF ILLINOIS 

 
KWAME RAOUL 
 ATTORNEY GENERAL 

 
November 17, 2023 

 
 
 
Via electronic mail 
Ms. Brittany Crawford 
FOIA Officer 
Illinois State Board of Education 
100 North First Street 
Springfield, Illinois 62777 
foia@isbe.net 
 

RE:   FOIA Request for Review:  2023 PAC 78929; FOIA F000644-102523 
 Requester:  Mr. John Kraft 
 Date of FOIA Request:  October 20, 2023 
 

Dear Ms. Crawford: 
 

The Public Access Bureau has received the enclosed Request for Review of the 
response by the Illinois State Board of Education (ISBE) to a Freedom of Information Act 
(FOIA) request submitted by Mr. John Kraft.  This office has determined that further action is 
warranted.   

 
On October 20, 2023, Mr. Kraft submitted a FOIA request to ISBE seeking copies 

of all current ISBE employees' names, duty positions, e-mail addresses, and phone numbers.  On 
October 27, 2023, ISBE disclosed to Mr. Kraft a list of employee names that included the 
employees' titles, departments, and phone numbers, but denied the portion of his request seeking 
the employees' e-mail addresses pursuant to section 7(1)(o) of FOIA.1  On November 9, 2023, 
Mr. Kraft filed this Request for Review challenging ISBE's denial of the e-mail addresses. 
   

As required under section 9.5(c) of FOIA (5 ILCS 140/9.5(c) (West 2022)), 
please provide an un-redacted copy of the records ISBE withheld for this office's confidential 
review.  Please also provide a detailed explanation of the factual and legal bases for the 
applicability of section 7(1)(o) to the employees' e-mail addresses.  As we review this matter, we 

                                                           
  15 ILCS 140/7(1)(o) (West 2022), as amended by Public Acts 103-154, effective June 30, 2023; 
103-462, effective August 4, 2023; 103-446, effective August 4, 2023. 
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will advise you if we require additional information.  If you believe that other documents or 
information would help us as we review these issues, you may submit additional records or 
affidavits with the requested information. 

 
This information must be submitted to our office within seven (7) business 

days after receipt of this letter.  Under FOIA, "[t]he Public Access Counselor shall forward a 
copy of the answer to the person submitting the request for review, with any alleged confidential 
information to which the request pertains redacted from the copy.  The requester may, but is not 
required to, respond in writing[.]"  5 ILCS 140/9.5(d) (West 2022).  If you claim that any 
portion of your written response is confidential, please send two versions of your response 
letter: a complete copy for this office's confidential review and a redacted version suitable 
for this office to forward to the requester.  Please contact me at (217) 843-0564 or 
laura.harter@ilag.gov if you have questions or would like to discuss this matter.  Thank you. 

     
Very truly yours, 

 
 
      LAURA S. HARTER 
      Deputy Bureau Chief 
      Public Access Bureau 
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Via electronic mail 
 Mr. John Kraft 
 Edgar County Watchdogs, Inc. 
 
 
 

















   

  



  

 







  



  

  

  

  

  

    

  

  



    



  



  



 



  

      





 

  








